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Education and Training initiative :

Two years ago the Education and Training Committee,
under the chairmanship and leadership of Mr Ng Kwok-wah,
decided to publicise its activities through a newsletter to the
CITHE membership. It has been well received and has acted
as a pilot for a CITHK Newsletter. This is the eighth and last
issue under the banner of the Education and Tratning Committee
and an opportune point to launch a new initiative for greater
coverage of CITHK s activities and to promote CITHK as a
professtonal body. The following issue will take on this new

role.

Looking back

Looking back, the Education and Training Committee were
rather optimistic in attempting to produce a newsletter on a
bi-monthly basis and this has now settled into 4 quarterly mode.
The first issue in November 1997 was produced entirely

‘in-house’ or to be more precise “in-flats and offices’, using

my Hmit sktop publishing expertise. Photographs were
introduced in the second issue, With the enga’gamﬁnt of a
desktop pﬁbiisher, David Leung of Comforce, improvements
rapidly followed: layout, print quality and preparation time.

Looking forward

Looking forward, through introducing a newsletter as a
channel of communication, the Institute will be better able to
disseminate information on activities and happenings of inferest

te its membership.

Transport has a very prominent presence in Hong Kong
with virtually every conceivable mode represented and plays a
key role in Hong Kong’s economic well-being. Trade, tourism
and urban deveiopment are all vitally dependent on the many
different facets of the transport sector. Transport faces the

challenge not only of meeting the accessibility dnd mobility
needs of people and goods, but of meeting these in a way which
is sustainable both economically and environmentally. It will
certainly occupy a central position in the public arena in the

coming years.

A vote of thanks

Many people have helped in the production of the eight
issues of the newsletter to date, particularly the members of
the Education and Training Committee, whe have contributed
articles, hielped with the production logistics, and chased up
“missing’ information: Ng Kwok-wah; Ho, Shui-fai.; Stephen
Ip; Fan Kwok Leung; Wong Sze-chun; Peter Wong, Wong
Wai-kwong: Wong Ting-kuen; Jonathan Yeung, David Chan

“and Law Wai-chung.

Also T would like to thank the CIT members who have
writtén ‘front page’ articles, in order of appearance:
Mg Kwok-wah, Hung Wing-tat, David C.8, He, C.K. Leung,

Dorothy Chan, and Ho, Shui-fai.

Alison Cook

Newsletter aditor
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Ip Kar-ming, Stephen

Over 40 members attended the 27th AGM held on Monday, 14th June, 1999 at Royal Hong Kong
Yacht Club, Causeway Bay, Hong Kong,

» Friendly chat before AGM

President’s Report

In his report, the President,
Professor C.K. Leung, stated that the
major challenge ahead was the purchase
of the Institute’s own premise. Professor
Leung invited Mr. Wong Man Kit, a
member of the office purchase working

party, to report on the current position

» President’s Report

on the acguisition of the Institute’s office.
The working party had identified several
premises for selection, and onc near
Wanchai MTR station was considered the
most suitable, The working party is now
negotiating with the owner and hopefully
will conclude the transaction in August

or September this year.

* Mr. YWong reporting to the meeting




Education and Training Newsletter  v.s o0

»Mr.KY Lenng further expla.inie.d abott the work

of the working
party on office purchase. ' ' :

The President announced that a new fund raising campaign will
be launched to raise funds for the acquisition of the Institute’s premise
and he urged members to contribute funds to the Institute to achieve
the dream of a CITHK owned office. He also thanked the working
party for their efforts to locate the best premise for the Institute and

gave special thanks to Mr. Wong Man-kit for his generous support in

underwriting the balance of the funds required.

= Miss Mok Yuven-Lan receiving a scholarship from Professor
Leung.

At the end of the AGM, awards were presented to top students in
the qualifying examination, and Member Certificates to the newly

admitted members.
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CIT would like to thank all those who have given so generously to the fund raising campaign. Funds
donated by the menbership now total $242,100. These, together with the funds already put aside for an

office. mean that the targeted amount is becorning a reality. Please add your names to the list of contributors

by sending your donation today! You will be joining the 203 members who have already given their

support to the office purchase.
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SF HO Chairman of the Examination Sub-Committee

As was the case last year, May, June and July were all
busy months for the Examination Sub-Committee's diary with
organisation of the local qualifying examination.

Aftendance rate

A total of 248 members applied 1o sit for this year’s
examination, however, only 192 attended. The EMOI-Law
of Business and Carriage recorded the lowest attendance rate,
where only 50% of the candidates presented, while the
EMO3-Maritime Transport Management paper had a full
100% attendance. The overall attendance rate for the thirteen
papers was 77.4%. The following bar diagram shows the rate
for each of the papers.

Although there was an increase in the number of
candidates this year, we still have to persuade all members of
the local transport professions that they should become
CITHK members through sitting the Institute’s qualifying
examinations,

As we approach the Millenium, the government has
ambitious plans to improve the transport infrastructure of
Hong Kong. The future is bright for CITHK as a dynamic
professional institution serving the needs of those involved
in the transport industry in the region, So please encourage
your celleagues to sit for our exams and join us,

Eey to chart

% of Candidates Present

Coi
o2
o3
Cod
CHs
o6
co7
EMGL
EM2
EMO3
Enio4
EMGS
EMGa

- Management Accounting and Finance
- Managing Transport Operations
- Eeonemics and its Application in Transport
Human Reseurces Management
Marketing in Transport
Transporf Policy and Planning
Business Strategy and Policy in Transport
L.aw of Business and Carriage
Air Transport Management
Maritime Transport Management
Rail Transport Management
Road Transport Mapagement
Logistics Management

To all members

The Edvcation and Training Sub-committee has reviewed the exemption fee
structure and decided that as effective from 1 September 1999 the new exemption

fees wouid be as follows:

Members who would like to apply for exemption, please write directly to the
Education and Training Officer. All applications should be accompanied with copies of

educational transcripts.




Education and Training Newsletter

No. 8 Ang- Oct 1999

On Saturday 26 June 1999 an overwhelmingly successful
“Student Day "99”, jointly organized by the Chartered Institute
of Transport in Hong Keng and the Department of Civil
Engineering of the University of Hong Kong, was held at the
University of Hong Kong. This function provides an excellent
opportunity for full-time students from the tertiary institutions
in Hong Kong to come togethéf to present a wide variety of
transport-related topics ranging from marketing research, to
engineering, to information technology.

Participants

 Five teams from four tertiary institutions, The Hong Kong
Institute of Vocational Education, The Hong Kong Polytechnic

know each other in a relaxed environment,

Following tunch. Mr. Mak announced the results and gave some very constructive

and useful comments fo'the students.

Winners of the competition
* Champion
Polytechnic University

* 15t runner up

* 2nd runner up

Tips for next year
Mr Mak’s tips for next year’s competitors are:
» Have a clear framework for the presentation;

= Do not include too much detail;

» Speak from knowledge of the subject rather than leamning by rotes
*  Keepin mind four C's: confidence, commitment, communication, comfortable.

Dr. 5.C. Wong

University, The Hong Kong University of Science and
Technology and The University of Hong Kong participated in
the function, with over 8) attendees including students, guests
and members,

Format and topics

After the presentations, all stiadents, guests and members cnjoj;ed a buffet lunch
sponsored by the CITHK. This provided a good opportunity for participants to get to

- Department of Maritime Studies, The Hong Kong

- Department of Civil Engineering, The Hoang Kong
University of Science and Technology

- Department of Industrial Engineering, The Hong Kong
University of Science and Technology

The format was 15 minutes presentation followed by 10
minutes Q&A. The teams were assessed on the content of their
presentations, their presentation skiils, teamn work, proficiency
of fanguage (English), and practical value of the project. All
teams had obviously worked hard to preduce interesting
computer aided presentations to show the findings of their
projects,

» Thanks to the working committee

» Participants presenting their project.
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Aug - (Oct 1939

This visit, on 29 May 1999, proved very popular — it was
over subscribed by 100% 111

The visit started at 09.30 hours sharp at the In-town
Check-in Hall of Hong Kong Station where the group of 13

CIT members was warmly welcomed by the Station Master,

Sammy, and his colleague from the PR section.

Baggage Handling Area

A general introduction was provided on the operations
and facilities of Airport Express Line - its capacity, the
passenger flow and the features of the flight display panels in
Hong Kong station, After about 15 minutes briefing, the group
was guided to the Baggage Handling Area, a highly restricted
area, where everyone was eager o see the automated and
sophisticated conveyance system. Lots of questions were
asked, but all queries were explained in a very clear and
professional manner by the accompanying staff. Members
were able see how the baggage is loaded into the cargo

compartment by the conveyance system.

Operations Control Cenfre

Because of limited time, we had to

say goodbye to Sammy at around 10.40

Jonathan Yeung, Meetings Officer

hours and then boarded the Airline Express for Teing Yi for
the next stage of the visit. The Operations Control Cenire at
Tsing ¥i Station is very advanced and well equipped. Mr. Wan,
the Chief Controller, provided a thorough explanation of its
operations and a long discussion followed afterwards in the
conference room. This Control Centre wiil co-ordinate all
MTR services after it runs at full momentum in the near future.

Special thanks must be given to our Education and
Training Officer, Mr. Ng Kwok Wah (manager of AEL),
who accompanied us throughout the visit in spite of being on
vacation that day. Because of the overwhelming support for
this visit, we plan to hold repeated visit next year for those

members who missed the opportunity.




